
Many of you will be aware that last night was our Year 9 Options Evening. We had a 
fantastic turnout for this event and it is indicative of the supportive nature of the  
parents and carers we have at Clyst Vale. We take immense pride in our diverse Key 
Stage 4 curriculum and as a Rights Respecting School, we strongly believe in            
empowering students to make informed decisions about their future studies. Your 
attendance last night played a pivotal role in providing the necessary support and 
guidance to ensure our students navigate these decisions with confidence. If you 
were unable to attend you can find all of the information on the College website. 
Please go to Options – CVCC (clystvale.org) . 

Looking ahead if you are the parent or carer of a Key Stage 4 or Key Stage 5 student 
thank you for working with us to support your child whilst they undertake Non-
Examination Assessments (NEA) to prepare for exams. This week we have already had 
students sit exams in Dance and Drama and after half term we will have core mocks 
for Year 11 and exams for Year 10. The 12:1 revision programme, which commences 
after half term, is geared towards helping Year 11 students structure their revision 
effectively. It’s paramount that students dedicate time beyond the classroom for    
exam preparation. Your partnership in encouraging strong independent study at 
home is invaluable. 

I would like to finish this week by thanking you for engaging with our request to donate second hand uniform to 
the local charity shops in Broadclyst and Cranbrook. Feedback from the shops is that the uniform is in high demand 
so please do continue to support this initiative as it benefits families within our community as well as local       
charities. 

Sara Jacobs 

Principal 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 to 16 February—Spring Half Term Holiday 

Thursday 29 February—Year 8 Parents Evening 4 to 7.00pm 

Saturday  9 & Sunday 10 March—Ten Tors Weekend Camp 

Thursday 21 March—Year 12 Parents Evening 4.30 to 6.30pm 

Friday 29 March to  Sunday 14 April inclusive—Easter Holiday 
 

15 April  - Non Pupil Day 

16 April—Students Return  

27 to 31 May —Summer Half Term 

24 July—Summer Holiday Begins 

 

Monday 5 February—Year 11, 12 and 13 Parliament Trip 

Monday 5 & Tuesday 6 February —Year 10 History Trip  

Thursday 8 February—Post 16 Hampton Court Trip 

https://www.clystvale.org/options/


Harry Patch Garden… calling all gardeners. 

We set up the Harry Patch garden to remember all of the young men who fought in the first world war. We        
incorporated plants from all over the world. My post 16 students planted 600 bulbs (daffodils, snowdrops and   
tulips) that were kindly donated by local garden centres. 

My current year 12 and 13 students have helped me to try to keep the weeds under control but it would be great 
to get some help from any keen gardeners who live locally. 

My plan is to work in the garden every Tuesday from 3.30 to 4.30. If you could spare an hour to help that would be 
wonderful.  

If you have any spare time and are willing to help then please email me at paddenh@clystvale.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

his picture shows Mr Patch (aged over 100) shaking hands with a veteran from the German army when they met 
in Belgium. They became friends and exchanged letters regularly. 

Mrs Padden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Post 16 Applications 

Friday 26th Jan was the application deadline for entry to Post 16 in September 2024.  Applications are now being 
reviewed and students will be invited to a meeting with Miss Haynes in March, to discuss their course choices. 

If a student has missed the deadline, don’t panic!  Please contact Sue Voysey (voyseys@clystvale.org) in the first 
instance, who will talk you through the late application process. 

 

House of Commons Trip 

Mon 5th Feb sees a group of P16 students, and a select few Y11s, depart for a Politics 
trip to the House of  Commons, led by Mrs Padden. Look out for details of this visit in 
next week’s Newsletter! 

 

Hampton Court Palace Trip 

London-bound for the second time in a week, Hampton Court Palace is the             
destination for a P16 History trip on Thursday 8th Feb, this time led by Ms Jenkins. 

 

Student Finance and Living on a Budget 

Our final external visitor this half term is coming in to see Y13 during Tutorial on 7th 
February. Pete Offord of the Exeter University Outreach Team will be returning to 
Clyst Vale, this time with essential information about student finance and living on a 
budget at university. 

 

 



School Transport News 

Again this week we have had disruption to a CVCC coach route affected by road 
works. The notice we were given was far from ideal. Please if you do see road signs 
with a date for commencement of works on the route for your child, could you make 
Student Services aware?  This will help us contact Transport and find out what plans 
have been made to take your children home and to school safely. Thank you for your 
continuing support. Studentsevices@clystvale.org or 01392 463910.  

 

Breakfast Club 

In the winter months, when it is still dark when we wake up, we all need something 
warm to eat. Every morning from 8am the Canteen provide free porridge for          
students. 

 

National Apprenticeship Week  

It’s National Apprenticeship Week from 5th – 11th of February 2024. Apprenticeships 
are a fantastic choice for many students, either straight after GCSE or after sixth 
form; however, many parents don't know much about the apprenticeships and can 
be concerned that they're a second rate option rather than a first class opportunity. 

To help you find out more about apprenticeships please follow this link to The       
Parents’ Guide to National Apprenticeship Week 2024; a free guide where you can 
find out : 

• the different types of apprenticeship levels 

• what qualifications are on offer 

• where they can lead 

• what types of students they suit 

• how to find one 

• the application process, and 

• a dedication section on degree apprenticeships 

The National Apprenticeship Show—South West, is the perfect event for school and 
College leavers, as well as young adults, to discover more about Apprenticeships 
across the South West. 

Taking place at Sandy Park in Exeter, this event welcomes visitors and Exhibitors from 
across Devon, Cornwall and Somerset. 

The Dedicated Open Evening for parents and carers only is 3.30 to 6.00pm Tuesday 6 
February  2024. Please follow this link to find out more South West - The National 
Apprenticeship Show 

If you can’t make the National Apprenticeship Show, the Apprenticeship Expo 2024 is 
taking place at Exeter College Sports Hall from 12.00 to 16.30pm, so you could pop 
along after school with your child/children. Follow this link to find out more     
https://exe-coll.ac.uk/event/apprenticeship-expo-2/. 

 

 

https://nationalapprenticeshipshow.org/south-west/
https://nationalapprenticeshipshow.org/south-west/
https://exe-coll.ac.uk/event/apprenticeship-expo-2/


Trips 

Next week we have lots of trips, mainly for Years 10 and 11. There is also the Half term trip skiing. So here is a   
reminder of them. 

Monday 5th February  

Year 10 History Trip  

Post 16 to Parliament 

 

Tuesday 6th February  

Year 11 History Trip 

Year 11 Apprentice Show 

 

Thursday 8th February 

Post 16 Hampton Court  

 

Saturday 10th February 

Skiing Trip 

If you have any enquires regarding trips please email Trips@clystvale.org. 

 

Lunchtime and After School Clubs 

We are very lucky at Clyst Vale to be able to give our students the opportunity to join in a wide range of extra   
curriculum activities. We now have the Spring Term list   available.  (Please see the Extra-curricular Clubs and           
Activities page). 

 

Reminders… 

Year 8 Parents' Evening - Thursday 29th February 2024, 4.00 to 7pm. This will be a 
virtual evening and is currently being set up. Invitations to book will be sent out soon. 
Please note that Miss Keen’s Year 8 Drama Groups Parents Evening will be on the 
evening of Tuesday 27 February due to Miss Keen being unable to attend on 29     
February. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



  Lunch Clubs Spring Term 2024 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After School Clubs Spring Term 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 NP2N 7GRTU 

 Tom Dickinson 7GHE 

 Aliza Goodyear 7RER 

Ava Parker 7RGG 

 NP2N 7YCBO 

Joseph Gibson 7YCFL 

Megan Newlove 8GMN 

William Saunders 8GLT 

 8RDF 

NP2N 8RTMA 

Freddie Morrish 8YGGA 

 NP2N 8YBH 

 Jacob Kyffin 9GCMC 

Maisy Beau Killian 9GDJ 

Lucy Davies 9RBAT 

Ed White 9RNS 

 9YMBR 

 Harry Barton 9YSWA 

  Andrew Brown 10GABR 

 NP2N 10GDH 

Grace Connor-Fortune 10RZB 

 Amelie Brooking 10RSGA 

Savannah Bailey 10YSS 

 Reuben Harries 10YADA 

 Alice Davis 11GAW 

 Louise Maby 11GGT 

Tegan Wreford 11RMAH 

Sofia Levchenko 11RCMO 

 Lenny Bolt and NP2N 11YDST 

 Lily Payne and Theo Miller 11YLH 

Georgie Taylor 12GP 

Reception: 01392 461407 Email: admin@clystvale.org 

Sara Jacobs 

Lisa Martin 

Paul Sutton 

Ann Hopkins 

Allen Bailey 

Louise Telford 

Claire Haynes 

Lisa Jones 

Principal 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 

Deputy Principal (Pastoral) 

College Manager 

Assistant Principal 

SENDCo & Assistant Principal 

Head of Post 16 

Early Help  

Jacobs@clystvale.org 

martinl@clystvale.org 

suttonp@clysvale.org 

hopkinsa@clysvale.org 

baileya@clystvale.org 

telfordl@clystvale.org 

haynesc@clystvale.org 

jonesl1@clystvale.org 

 

Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        
reward one member of their tutor group for something     
outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 
demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 
what amazing thing they’ve done. 



Badminton Report 

Tiverton High School travelled down the M5 with a minibus full of eager year 7 and 8 students for the latest friend-
ly badminton fixture between our schools. Awaiting them was the squads led by Joe, Edward, Dexter, Kodie and 
Daisy, all keen and ready to play. The hall was split by age and with the top ranked singles taking to the courts first. 
Joe captaining the Y8 boys was somewhat shocked in his first game, but his team rallied behind him thanks to 
great doubles play from Freddie and Will, and a one point decider with Fin. A narrow loss overall. The court beside 
them had the Y7 A squad and Edward played some lovely singles moving his opponent around the area. Tristan 
and Archie made a formidable partnership and showed intelligence and guile in their shot selection. Max was the 
rank two singles player and whilst he lost his singles he made amends with a doubles win along side Archie. At the 
near end of the hall the Y7 B squad boys provided great entertainment in their opponents winning five of their six 
rubbers. The games were close and Dexter, Elliot, Jenson and Chris had to battle hard and learn quickly under the 
gaze of the parents viewing gallery.  Three of the games ended 15-14 which shows how close it was. Tiverton     
arrived with only one team of girls and so the Y7 girls were made to wait whilst the Y8 girls stepped up to the  
challenge. Captain Daisy made light work of her Y8 opponent winning 15-9, whilst Ruthie and Sophia forged a nice 
pairing in their winning rubber. Sophie's game was a closer affair, but her determination won through and the   
following rubbers all went the same way as the girls whitewashed Tiverton. Finally the Y7 girls had their chance to 
impress and although captain Kodie started slowly she turned the game around for a 15-14 win.  Raisa and Merryn 
made an appearance as a double pair narrowly loosing our to the Y8 opposition before agile Kasey leapt into     
action storming to a win. Her depth and angles of shots making it hard for her opponent to return . Kodie and 
Merryn won their singles as did Kasey and Raisa as the curtain came down on another enjoyable evening of      
badminton. A great attitude was shown by all, despite some of the rules not getting a full airing. Lovely sporting 
behaviour throughout and a super fast tidy up before the men's football took over. Overall 17 games to 9, or 3 
matches to 2 in Clyst Vale's favour.  

Cross Country 

A belated well done to Jasper, Ollie and Kate who ran last week in the Devon Cross 
Country in Exeter.  With a   mixture of ice and mud the event was a classic challenge 
to all the competitors. In the end whilst all ran well, only Jasper will progress to the 
next round finishing 6th within a strong field.  

 

Best wishes to Jasper Forty of 10YSS in the Regional X-Country Trials. 

The school would like to wish Jasper all of the very best at this weekend's X-Country South West trials. Jasper has 
been through two previous successful rounds for the area and then County, so is looking to perform well this 
weekend at the next level. 

A reminder that Jasper broke a 33 year old record at Sports Day 2023 in the 1500m event, so has all the              
ingredients to do well. We are all behind you, Jasper! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 10 Boys Rugby: Clyst Vale 19-29 St James 

Congratulations to the Year 10 lads which represented the College on Wednesday afternoon, in their first rugby 
fixture for many a year! The year group is littered with players which play the round ball game, but not many with 
a rugby experience, however lots of the lads showed a keen interest in having a fixture after covering the sport at 
the latter end of the Autumn term. St James arrived with an experienced side as many of their lads play for Exeter 
Saracens U15's, however our boys put on a great display of passion, intensity and teamwork to push them all of 
the way. 

Skipper, Kiaran G won the toss and opted to receive the ball from the kick off with both sides seemingly evenly 
matched during the opening stages. Harry B had several strong carries in the second row, accompanied by tall   
Callum SW who made several chop tackles which stunted the opposition defence. Archie C and Toby W kept great 
width on the Clyst Vale attack on their respective wings, with the former scoring an outstanding try in the second 
half in the far corner after an superb cut out pass from outside half, Kiaran G.  

Harry M at full back and Guy E linked attacks well, with Brayden B and Reuben H illustrating their physicality with 
some big carries in the midfield. James D worked tirelessly in the front row and Fin T did a sterling job at scrum 
half. Theo B finished a score over his head in the second half and made a few crunching tackles in the centre, 
along with Isaac C, who was a handful for St James to deal with. Skipper, Kiaran G, finished well in the second half 
and kicked two from three conversions to narrow the gap to 5 points at one stage, however St James scored with 
the last play to run out deserved winners. 

Well done to all of the boys which played and this bodes well for the future with further opportunities given to the 
lads to play a game which is imperative to installing respect, teamwork and discipline. 

Jasper F was coaching in the first half due to his important regional X-Country event on the weekend, however 
after discussions with his father and Mr Pearce, decided to help out the lads in the second half! His impact was 
excellent with some strong tackles and carries. 

A big mention and thanks must go to touch judges, Charlie K and Josh M who officiated outstandingly well in their 
first ever attempt. Their listening and unnervingly accurate calls certainly helped the referee on the evening. 
Thank you, lads.  

Mr Pearce 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Girls Cricket 

If your daughter is interested in this great opportunity for girls cricket, please ask them to see Mrs Broomfield. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 7 v Year 8 Netball  

Thank you to the players in the Year 8 Netball club for coming to give us a practice game this week. It was really 
good fun and they were really considerate to the fact we haven't really played many fixtures yet. Thank you to 
some of our guest players who allowed us to keep the scores more even and to the older students who umpired 
so well! 

Thank you again from the Year 7 Netball Club  

 

Year 7 Netball dates for your diary: 

Thursday 8th February v Uffculme at HOME - all squad players  

I have lots of photos to share with you on the newsletter however many of the students do not have consent - 
could you please look at your Edulink account and allow permission if you are happy for a photograph to be pub-
lished in the newsletter. 

Many thanks 

Mrs Elliot 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 





Invigilator 
 

Salary £12.35 per hour including holiday pay 
Job Type Casual 
Location Devon 
 

Description 

Clyst Vale is a thriving and vibrant 11- 18 Community College situated five miles from Exeter. Visitors to Clyst Vale 
usually comment on the friendly, orderly atmosphere, the courtesy of our  students, and the purposefulness in 
lessons. We have clear expectations and systems, but far more important are the excellent working relationships 
we establish between staff and students, as well as staff and parents. We remain the only Secondary school in 
Devon to be accredited Gold Rights Respecting School status.  

Each academic year we require a team of responsible people to invigilate for a variety of exams. The main exam 
period is in May and June but we also run mock examinations at other times of the year. We are recruiting some 
additional members for our existing team of exam invigilators. The hours are flexible and varied and will suit 
someone who is looking to make a difference and can offer their time on a casual basis. All hours are agreed in 
advance each year and can fit around other commitments. You do not need previous examination experience,  
although an understanding of the importance and formality of the examination procedure and/or experience in 
managing groups of young people would be helpful. Training will be provided. If you are calm under pressure, 
have a pleasant nature but a keen eye then this could be the position for you.  

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expect all staff 
and volunteers to share this commitment. An enhanced DBS check is required for all successful candidates. 

The financial reward is £12.35 per hour to include holiday allowance.  

For more details and to apply, please visit our website https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/ and click on the 
‘apply’ button.  

Closing date for all applications is Tuesday 6th February 2024. Interviews will take place on Tuesday 20th February 
2024. You will need to be available to attend for the whole interview day. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

DISASTER MANAGER 

A Disaster Manager could also be known by lots of other names, such as an ‘Emergency Planner’. 

A disaster manager plans for emergency situation such as floods, fires, medical emergencies, nuclear     

disasters and other disasters. They also play a part in making key decisions when an emergency happens 

to ensure it is dealt with   effectively. 

The average starting salary in this job is between £22000 and £28000 per year. 

JOB OF THE WEEK 4 

https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jFCifuGxgbQ&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=148


We have been able to secure less 
than half price revision planners 
for KS4 and 5 students who 
would like to purchase one.     
Revision planners have proven 
beneficial for students in          
organising their studies in the 
past. These CGP planners contain 
key information for most subject 
alongside guidance on how to 
revise effectively and tools to 
help you plan and organise your 
time.  

Planners cost only £2.50 if      
purchased through school 
(instead of £5.99 if purchased 
outside of school) and can be  
ordered through school Gateway 
on the website. Last date for   
orders is the 23rd February, and 
planners will be available for   
collection the following week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful 
with one of the shops selling out! 
If you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mock/GCSE pencil cases are 

available from the Library at a 

cost of £4.50 per pencil case. The 

clear pencil cases include one 

pencil, a blue pen, a red pen, one 

highlighter, a ruler, a compass, a 

protractor, a rubber and a   

sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228

